

## Minutes from the 36<sup>th</sup> Meeting 6<sup>th</sup> March 2019

### Apologies received:

Glen Keywood, Cllr David Cunningham, Cllr Maria Netley, Cllr Katrina Lidbetter, Marilyn Mason, Trevor Willis, Asa Backman, Saphina Sharrif.

**Present:** John Parrish, Diane Watling, Malcolm Porter, Jonathan Rollason, Howard Sheppard.

Many thanks to Jonathan for recording the minutes. Jonathan joined the discussion during item 2 on text size.

1. Minutes from the 35<sup>th</sup> meeting agreed and signed
2. The discussions major points on the draft Posters:
  - a. The size of the non-heading texts should be made larger if possible, to facilitate visualisation on the smaller paper questionnaire. Action: Design team to amend.
  - b. Changes to the poster text to ensure we do not appear to support the over development of the borough.
  - c. Malcolm Porter suggested a levy on empty properties.
  - d. Malcolm suggested some new comments for the vision statement. Action: Diane offered to review, and the vision statement was agreed.
  - e. Jonathan explained that Sainsburys had replied to our query on their plans for the future of the site and responded they had no immediate plans. John thought it could become a dark store to facilitate click & collect or online sales.
  - f. The Keep site – The MOD and Annington Homes Ltd are being contacted regarding any plans they may have for the site. Action: Have been contacted, awaiting reply.

It was agreed that Diane now finalises the programme for the consultation.

3. The draft consultation questions were approved, and it was suggested we sent to Neil Homer, our consultant for comments. Action: Contacted and awaiting response
  - a. It was agreed to remove the Ethnicity question from the paper questionnaire.

Address: North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.

Website: <https://northkingstonforum.org>

em@il: [northkingstonforum@gmail.com](mailto:northkingstonforum@gmail.com)

- b. Post consultation survey analysis – most of the work will be carried out by the SurveyMonkey platform, but the rest of the text analysis should be shared amongst the committee members
4. Press Release: John has very kindly offered to draft a press release by mid-March.
5. Consultation Venues – Manning of the venues will be very important and we will need at least 2 people per session:
  - a. Friday 29<sup>th</sup> March Sainsburys 12-2pm(awaiting confirmation)
  - b. Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> March Folar Springfest 12-2.30pm (**confirmed**)
  - c. Friday 5<sup>th</sup> April Fratelli Deli 9:30am – 11am(**confirmed**)
  - d. Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> April Hawker Centre 10-12pm(**confirmed**)
  - e. Saturday 27<sup>th</sup> April Co-op 10-12pm **CHANGED** (awaiting confirmation from Co-op and council)
6. Draft workgroup reports: It was agreed the draft reports should be published on the website alongside the new consultation information.
7. Funding: Di has had a very productive meeting with Sanja in KVA. She supports our applying to the Awards for All Lottery granting scheme. Once we have our application prepared, she has kindly offered to review.  
Action: to prepare application
8. AOB: The Shell garage application for a 24hr license will be opposed by the committee. Di will ask Trevor for evidence of crime and drinking in the area to support the objection.
9. DATE OF NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING: **Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> April.**

**Agenda 36<sup>th</sup> Commttee Meeting**  
**Wednesday 6<sup>th</sup> March 2019 7:30pm**  
**Hawker Centre**

**Apologies**

- 1) Minutes from last meeting – Actions**
- 2) Draft Posters: update and final printing date –discussion**
  - a) Draft Vision statement - approval**
  - b) Sainsburys reply to our query on future plans**
  - c) Next contact – MOD for The Keep**
- 3) Draft questions – approval**
  - a) Analysis – how to distribute the task**
- 4) Press Release – available date**
- 5) Venues and dates**
  - a) Sainsburys Friday 29<sup>th</sup> March 12pm-2pm (TBC)**
  - b) Saturday 30<sup>th</sup> March - Folar Springfest 12-2pm (**Confirmed**)**
  - c) Friday 5<sup>th</sup> April Fratelli 9-11am (TBC)**
  - d) Saturday 6<sup>th</sup> April Hawker Centre 10-12pm (**Confirmed**)**
  - e) Saturday 13<sup>th</sup> April Co-op (TBC)**
  - f) Other possible venues – Roberto’s Richmond Rd, Canbury Pavillion**
- 6) Loading draft workgroup reports onto website – approval**
- 7) Funding**
- 8) AOB**

**Draft Vision:**

*Our vision for North Kingston is of a green and pleasant neighbourhood, one in which a growing population has been accommodated without losing cherished local amenities or our sense of place. As our area evolves, the North Kingston Neighbourhood Plan will ensure that inevitable change is appropriate and brings benefits to our community.*

***Our objective** is to work with the local community to achieve this vision by setting out planning policies suited to our neighbourhood in the North Kingston Neighbourhood Plan.*

**Address:** North Kingston Forum, c/o 99 Richmond Park Road, Kingston upon Thames, KT2 6AF.

**Website:** <https://northkingstonforum.org>

**em@il:** [northkingstonforum@gmail.com](mailto:northkingstonforum@gmail.com)